
Carolina PBGV Board Conference Call 
July 17, 2014 8:10pm 

 
Attending:  Ginger Russell, Ruth Hoffman, Beverly Childs, Shirley VanCamp, Mike 

Williquette 
 
Speedway Classic at Cabarrus Events Arena 
No changes for 2014 
 
2015 Greater Monroe April show 

Health Clinics –  
 may move from November to April shows because the Nov 2015  

Speedway Classic will not include confirmation 
 could not be at the same time as the  PBGV national 

2015 PBGV national April 6-11;  GMKC April 3-5 
 
New membership list – Shirley will send to Beverly,  

Berverly offered to turn excel file into pdf file and send to Paul to be posted  
 
Treasurers Report - Checking $6,508.23   Savings  $2,338.26 
     Total    $8,846.26 
 
National 2017 
Email from Beverly:   

National 2017: Pam Helmer called me this morning to see if I would Co-Chair the 2017 National with the 

permanent Chair (who is Pam at this time.) The National Chair could change in the future because of Pam's 
health. I told her the Carolina PBGV Board had discussed and voted to try to bring the 2017 National to the 
Asheville area and the CClub was supportive. It looks like we can get this National and I committed since we 
have already voted to support this. If there is someone the Carolina Club would rather have Co-Chair it that 
is fine with me. My feelings won't be hurt. So let me know what you want to do. 

 
Tony has checked out a few places in Asheville. The Asheville Crown Plaza (www.ashevillecp.com) he has 
looked at and said it was a great place to have a show. Pam said the room rates in PA were $139 and they 
got them to $100 for the show. The Crown Plaza is at $139 also – we would have to get them down to at 
least $100 to have there. Barbara Pepper is Chairing a dog show and it will be held at the Crown Plaza so I 
will check with her on how much their room rate is. 

 

If we have a hunt with this show – it will be a national and the monies will go to the 
national.  If we do the national in Asheville in early march, we will do the hunt in Seneca, SC  

 
Things to think about –  

 Do we want to have a hunt? 
all came out in favor of a hunt 
if we are going to do this we need to do it early in March – cannot depend on the 
weather for hunts in Seneca in April/May …. May look toward the end of March 

 Do we want to have a Carolina regional confirmation – if we do this we would need a 
Carolina pbgv trophy committee  
Bobbe brought up the question of man power for a regional if we are doing the 
national and a hunt, the regional may be too much to handle 

http://www.ashevillecp.com/


-this is something we can think about, we have time to decide 
-some other club may want to do a regional (Mid NJ, Texas, etc) 
 

 Shirley noted that at the mountain lodge some venues would be outdoors using big 
tents 
Bobbe noted that there may be snow in March so that outside is less suitable 
Mike stated that the obedience/rally outside would not be possible 

 Think about who could fill in different committee positions 
- do not want to put people out of showing obedience/agility/rally by using them to 
be chair committees 
- agility: who would be possible to chair agility?  Megan, Paul, Phyllis, etc.  
- hunt:  possible chairs?  Mary, Paul (if not chairing agility) 
 

Awards – Carolina PBGV  
Email from Beverly: 
Carolina PBGV Club Awards:  I know a few of us are looking at some different things for our awards for the Carolina 
Club. We need to get a chair person for this and decide on: 

1)   How many years are we going back – I think the club was formed in late 2005. Do we do 2005 – 

2014? That could be a lot of awards but might not be. The owner would have to be a member in 2005 
and still a member in 2014 and have to be a paid member the year the title was received. They would 
have to send proof (copy of AKC certificate, or UKC Certificate, etc.) 

2)   We need to decide if we are only recognizing AKC since we are an ACK Club or are we going to 

recognize UKC also. I would recommend we do AKC and UKC because some of our member do UKC 
events. 

3)   Once we decide if we are going to go back to 2005, then that will help decide what we are going to do 
award wise.   

1.  Awards will be by request 
2.  Use the two major registries AKC and UKC and hunting titles from PBGVCA 
3.  Deadline for requesting award and providing proof 
4.  In going back to the year the club was formed:   

a. must have been a member of  the club at the time received title and be a current 
member of the club 

b.  will get award for the highest title earned in that venue  
 
Shirley has agreed to chair the committee for the awards for the Carolina PBGV Club 
Possibly paperweights then have them laser engraved – using club logo 
Shirley will look into the costs of the awards 
This will be the only year we do retroactive awards 
 

Attached is a copy of the PBGVCA that has been supplied by Beverly 
Please look over these pages and send any changes and/or comments to 
Shirley 
 
Next general membership meeting  at the Greensboro show in Aug 
Next Board meeting Aug 18 8:00 pm 
 



 
 
 
 

CAROLINA PETIT BASSET GRIFFON VENDEÉN CLUB   

Annual Awards 

In an effort to recognize titles, national standings or accomplishments of members of the 
Carolina PBGV’s, the Awards Committee will be recognizing PBGVs in the following 
areas. These awards must be earned during the time that the owner has been a 
member in good standing of the Carolina PBGV Club. 
AKC & UKC Titles 

Carolina PBGV Club will recognize any PBGV that has earned an AKC or UKC title 
during the calendar year. (January 1 to December 31) 

PBGVs that are owned by members of the Carolina PBGV Club can download the 
award application for a plaque that will be awarded at the Awards Presentation at our 
annual meeting each year. A member must complete the application in order to be 
eligible for an award. These titles would include but are not limited to: conformation 
championships, obedience, rally, agility, hunting, tracking, therapy, lure coursing, and 
barn hunt. Only AKC and UKC titles are eligible for Carolina PBGV Club awards.    

CGC must be a title not an award. Previous to 2013 all CGCs were issued as an award 
from AKC, not a title. Beginning in January 2013, AKC gave owners the option to turn 
CGC awards (retroactive to January 2001) into a CGC title. Owners had to apply and 
pay for the CGC to become a title. For 2014 only, Carolina PBGV Club will grandfather 
in CGC titles from 2001 through 2013 where the owners have applied for an AKC CGC 
title and received the title certificate. Starting in 2014, CGC titles must be earned in 
2014 to receive your award in 2015.  

 

 

REQUIREMENTS FOR RECOGNITION: 

 Limited to members in good standing of the Carolina PBGV Club. 
 Co-ownerships permitted as long as one owner qualifies as member in good 

standing of Carolina PBGV Club.  One award per recognition. Co-owners will 
not be awarded duplicate awards unless co-owner is also a Carolina PBGV 
Club member and pays actual costs of award including any shipping.  

 Points will only be tabulated for that period of time during which the dog is owned 
by a Carolina PBGV Club member in good standing. 

 Points are based on wins at AKC and UKC licensed shows, events, or trials only. 
 Points will be tabulated from January 1 to December 31 of each year for annual 

awards that would be presented the following year. 
 Awards of Recognition will be presented at the Carolina PBGV Club Annual 

Meeting. 
 

  



 
 Carolina PBGV Club will not be responsible for shipping awards that are not 

awarded at the annual meeting UNLESS the member has sent a check for $8 to 
the current Carolina PBGV Club Treasurer, Shirley Van Camp,  
____________________________ 

 

 

Titles and Venues (minimum requirements)  

 Agility – AKC Novice Agility title (NA or NAP) 
 Breed – AKC Champion (CH)  
 Hunting – AKC Parent Club Junior Hunter (PCJH) 
 Obedience – AKC Companion Dog Title (CD) 
 Rally – Rally Advanced (RA) 
 Tracking – AKC Tracking Dog (TD)  

Awards must be in different disciplines. An upper level title (CDX, UD, OA, TDX, etc. 
does not count as two titles for a Versatility Award and only one agility title or one rally 
obedience title will be considered toward the Versatility Award. A Breed 
Championship is considered one venue.  

Example - A dog/bitch earning a championship, obedience title, and agility title would be 
eligible for a versatility award. A dog/bitch earning an obedience title, a tracking title, 
and an agility title would be eligible for a versatility award. 
 
  



 
 

Application for Carolina PBGV Club Award Recognition 

Awards will be available for AKC and UKC  titles earned between January 1 through December 31, 
2013 for PBGVs that have been, and are now owned, by Carolina PBGV Club Members in good standing. 
The dog must earn the title while the owner is a member. 
Please complete an application for each dog and each award requested. Awards must be requested. 
You MUST include a copy of the AKC or UKC Certificate for the Award you are requesting with the 
application. Applications must be mailed to the Awards Chair. No e-mailed applications will be 
accepted.  

In the case of ROM awards you must send the registration information on the get of the PBGV applying 
for the award. Copies of AKC certificates verifying eligibility for award must be included. AKC does offer a 
progeny report that would be valid for these awards. In the case of Versatility Awards owner must send a 
copy of title from each qualifying discipline.  

Deadline for requesting plaques is September 15, 2014. No applications will be accepted after this date. 
Plaques will not be mailed at club expense. They can be picked up at the Carolina PBGV Club Annual 
Meeting or you can pay to have them mailed to you. Mail a check made out to Carolina PBGV Club for $8 
to the current Carolina PBGV Club Treasurer, Shirley Van Camp 12217 Lawyers Rd.  Mint Hill NC 28227. 
Please note it is for your Award Plaque to be mailed to you. 

Mail Application with copy of all information required for each award to: 

Carolina PBGV Club Awards Chair, _ Shirley Van Camp 12217 Lawyers Rd.  Mint Hill NC 28227 

Owner’s Name: 
(Please Print) 

 

Owner’s Address: 
(Include State & Zip) 

 

Email: 
 

Phone:                                                        Cell Phone:                                                                                                   Year joined PBGVCA: 

Award Applying for: 
 

PBGV’s AKC Name: 
 

PBGV’s AKC # PBGV’s Date of Birth: 

Sire: 
 

Dam: 
 

Breeder: 
 

 
 
Owner’s Signature: ______________________________________________________ 

 


